LISLE TOWNSHIP
DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JUNE 10, 2020

CALL TO ORDER: The Regular Meeting of the Board of Township Trustees was called to order by
Supervisor Mullen at 7:33 p.m. It should be noted that because of the COVID 19 Pandemic and the State
of Emergency declared by Illinois Governor JB Pritzker this meeting was held virtually. The board
interacted utilizing the Zoom platform to conduct the meeting. The meeting was streamed for the public

via YouTube. Lisle Township residents were able to provide public comment via Google form on the
internet.

Roll Call:

Physically Present: None

Present Electronically:
Supervisor Mary Jo Mullen

Assessor John Trowbridge
Highway Commissioner Ed Young
Trustee Michael Riedy

Trustee Michael Tams

Trustee Kathy Chatman

Trustee Sean Allen

Clerk Robert Klaeren

Absent; None

Others Present: Jim Vondran, Bill Green  Keri Lyn Krafthefer
Chris Welch Michael Murray

Public Comments:
The supervisor explained that public comment was made available via a Google Form for the
past few days. She then opened the form and there were 14 comments which she read and these
comments will be attached in an Excel format and added to the end of these minutes.

Approval of the May 13, 2020 Meeting Minutes:

Trustee Chatman made the motion to approve the May 13, 2020 regular Meeting Minutes as
amended: Motion was seconded by Trustee Tams.

The clerk then explained at all votes this evening would be roll call votes.

Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Tams, Riedy, Chatman, Allen, Mullen
Nays: None

Absent: None

Motion Passed



Update on Covid 19 Related Operations:

The supervisor described that the office is still mostly operating virtually however they are beginning to
bring back staff as they are comfortable. Both part time front desk attendants have returned to assist in
directing residents. The food pantry will still continue to operate in a drive through manor until the
township can accommodate large groups. This method of service is necessary as there can often be more
than a total of 50 persons in the food pantry at one time when it is operated in the typical client choice
model.

Some tweaks have been made to procedures as well as the physical building to accommodate the need to
ensure both resident and employee safety. One such example provided was that Mr. Green had removed
the pane glass window from a door replacing it with Plexiglas. which has a slot cut into it so that
documents can be safely passed between residents and staff.

The highway commissioner explained that the highway department is doing its best to operate observing
social distancing and by having each individual ride one to a truck to work sites. The staff is also
wearing masks when doing brush pickup in case they accidentally get closer than six feet to each other.
The township is taking the temperatures of employees, and so far all of his staff is healthy.

Assessor Trowbridge said that HB 635 has passed and been signed; this bill allows that all of the those
receiving a Senior Freeze in 2019 to receive a freeze for 2020 in their tax bill. This temporary exemption
will reduce the number of people who would have needed to come into the assessor’s office. Many of
his employees are back and more are due back the next week. He has put in place sneeze guards, taking
employee temperatures, as well as other steps to ensure everyone’s safety.

The supervisor then introduced Chris Welch, a state representative and partner in the Ancil Glink (the
township’s law firm) who gave his perspective on what is going on in Springfield regarding COVID. He
then mentioned that there was a bill related to relief for the holding of the annual meeting during the
disaster. The township will have to have the town meeting on the third Tuesday after 6:00 p.m.,
following the expiration of the order.

The board then discussed the timing of the town meeting; it was suggested by counsel that the township
board wait until August or perhaps even September after the expiration of the Governor’s emergency
declarations. Trustee Chatman, then asked counsel several questions regarding the legality and timing of
the delayed town meeting. The township’s attorney provided answers to the best of her abilities
regarding the upcoming Open Illinois Plan and potential Emergency Declarations by the governor.
Counsel finally explained that to have the meeting prior to the end of the disaster would require the
approval of the county’s health department, which is unlikely.



Discussion of and Potential Action on A Resolution to Place a Referendum on the November 2020
Ballot to Establish a Mental Health Board:

The supervisor then introduced Michael Murray, she described Mr. Murray as an advocate of the
Bloomingdale Township Mental Health Board as well as expanding the boards to other townships.
Supervisor Mullen said that Bloomingdale Township supervisor would not be able to attend our meeting
but that she would describe what was communicated to her..

The supervisor then describe the three items in the board package: These items included aMemorandum
from Ancel Glink (township counsel) regarding the specific legislation that allows the township board to
place the mental health board question on a ballot, a resolution prepared by counsel which would have to
be passed, then finally a packet prepared by Mr. Murray describing the functions, needs, and benefits of
a township mental health board.

The supervisor then described the actions the township has taken regarding mental health since hosting a
summit regarding mental health beginning in 2017. The supervisor explained that despite the current
challenges, she feels that establishing a mental health board now is timely.

Mr. Murray presented his view on the benefits of a mental health board. He told the board that they will
not be setting up a new bureaucracy, as the board is a “Funder of Last Resort,” and this board will
provide additional funding to other organizations. He said that they are asking for what would be $37.00
per household.

Trustee Tams asked who would be served by a Lisle Township Mental Health Board. Mr. Murray said
that the board could only direct funds to Lisle Township charities and organizations, such as police
departments. His example was that some grants go to providing funding for a social worker to
accompany police on domestic violence calls. Mr. Murray then also noted that in some cases such as
when a specific type of assistance is needed, a for-profit provider could be paid from the mental health
board’s levy. Mr. Murray said that they would be seeking $37.00 from an average household to added to
the property tax levy.

Trustee Chatman asked why approach the township level instead of the county level of government.
Mr. Murray responded first that there are county mental health boards, but that in DuPage County the
townships have a population equal to many counties. He believes that each DuPage township has its
own specific needs.

Supervisor Mullen then described that Mr. Murray’s group would have liked to gather signatures on
petitions to put the question on the November ballot. They are now coming to the townships because
COVID 19 has made gathering signatures impracticable. Trustee Chatman was sympathetic to the
challenges to this effort due to COVID, but said that she still needs to be able to have more data before
she can consider adding a tax to the residents.

(Continued)



Discussion of and Potential Action on A Resolution to Place a Referendum on the November 2020

Ballot to Establish a Mental Health Board (Continued):

Trustee Chatman then explained that mental health is an especially important matter for her. She then
explained that she is reluctant to add a new taxing body for mental health, particularly before she has a
better understanding of mental health funding as a whole. Trustee Tams then spoke to the State of
[llinois not meeting its financial obligations in the area of mental health. He feels that creating an
additional agency is a band-aid which allows the state to continue ignoring its responsibility.

The board and Mr. Murray then discussed several other points regarding; funding, responsibilities of the
boards and potential organizations who would/could receive the funds

Trustee Chatman asked if she could find out where Trustee’s Riedy and Allen stand on the issue. Trustee
Riedy explained that he could not support the referendum even given the current circumstances; this is
because as he learned tonight there are already agencies who are supposed to be addressing these issues
who are not, and he is not in favor of adding to the public’s burden. Trustee Allen said that he recognizes
everyone’s hesitation to add another taxing body but that he feels that this vote is only to put the issue on
the ballot, that the board would not be creating the taxing body itself but asking the people if they
wanted it. He then went on to note that it could help first responders by adding social workers to some
police calls.

The supervisor and board took no action on this matter.

Update on Transition to Lakeshore Recycling Services for Waste Hauling Services.

The Supervisor explained that Lakeshore has been doing a lot of work in preparation for the changeover
in August. A flyer has been mailed out to the affected residents and some questions have come about.
The biggest issue residents have expressed to date is what should residents do with their older Republic
stickers. The township is going to facilitate the buyback of Republic Stickers from residents. Residents
will be able to come to the township supervisor’s office and get money for their old stickers, and then
Republic will buy these stickers back from the township.

Trustee Chatman asked if the supervisor could ask Republic for a “COVID" clause extending the buy-
back timeframe if the state has to go back to full lock down.

While there have been a few transition issues, both Lakeshore and Republic are being reasonable in
trying to accommodate residents’ concerns.



Reports of Elected Officials:

Highway Commissioner Young: His department intends to dispose of a 1991 International
truck, a 2003 truck, and another piece of equipment through a government bids website.

They have not yet released the MicroSeal bid since there is only one bidder and the price seemed
high. They may release it soon as their investigation is finding this bid may be a better deal than
at first thought.

Also, his department finished the second brush pickup without incident.

Supervisor Mullen: The supervisor first spoke to grading at the former assessor’s office site.
Green Demolition dropped off the equipment needed to grade the site and will use the highway
department’s fill. This work should be done in the next week to ten days.

Paula Garcia, the pantry garden chairperson has written a letter informing the township board of
the generosity of individuals and corporations which contributed to the garden this year. This
letter will be added as an exhibit to these minutes.

There has been a complaint regarding a concern of residents on Plank Road. The highway
commissioner’s department put out the speed trailers near the site. This was done to analyze
speed, and the preliminary results are typical.

Assessor Trowbridge: The assessor noted that he and supervisor both looked at what they
thought could be a more economical option for the assessor’s office. However upon
investigation, this site would be more expensive to adapt to the security and operational needs of
the assessor’s office.

Other Business:

Trustee Riedy asked if the second installment of the township’s tax levy could be forgiven,
abated or potentially refunded this year. His suggestion is due to the unprecedented
circumstances in which many township residents find themselves. He expressed his thoughts that
the reserves could be used to fill the gap since the current circumstances are in his opinion the
type of circumstances for which the reserves were built.

The entire board with the assessor and highway commissioner discussed the complexity and cost
of such a proposal. Highway Commissioner Young said that he had contacted the county
treasurer regarding this issue, and was told that they could not at this date change the amount
collected. The assessor relayed issues from when Bloomindale Township attempted a similar
rebate some years ago and the complications he recalled they had with uncashed checks, change
of ownership issues, as well as some other challenges.

(Continued)



Other Business (Continued):

The township’s attorney conveyed similar issues surrounding a DeKalb area rebate and advised
that it is a costly endeavor. Then it was suggested that the best course of action may be to extend
then abate the levy next year.

The supervisor then thanked the Trustee Riedy for bringing up the issue. She then said that she
will give it some thought as to how to move forward with item prior to the next levy. She also
said that she will work to remind those who are hurting of the services the towns})ip offers to
assist them.

Trustee Tams said that he had an additional item. He and his family will be selling their house
and will be moving out of the township. He said that he will resign his position at that time.

The board expressed their appreciation and sadness for his resignation. All the understand the
reasons for his move, and appreciate his efforts and thoughtful approach to issues before
the board. It was noted that he has been on the board for 11 years.

The board and counsel discussed the process of how it can go about the process of replacing him
within 60 days of his resignation.

The board then again thanked Trustee Tams for his years of service.

Audit of Expenditures:

A motion was made by Trustee Allen to go to audit of expenditures it was seconded by Trustee
Chatman,

Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Tams, Riedy, Chatman, Allen, Mullen
Nays: None

Absent: None

The Motion passed

The following total expenditures in each fund were reviewed:

Town Fund $ 97,707.87

General Assistance Fund $ 6,102.77

Road & Bridge Fund $ 63,637.78
(Continued)



Audit of Expenditures (Continued):

A Motion was made by Trustee Allen to approve the audit of the expenditures; it was seconded by
Trustee Chatman.

Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Riedy, Tams, Chatman , Allen, Mullen
Nays: None

Absent: None

Motion Passed

Executive Session: None

Adjournment:

A Motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Tams; it was seconded by Trustee Riedy. Voice vote, all
present in favor, motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 9:43p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

/ f’ff’
: & -
7 /

Robert Klaeren
Township Clerk



Exhibit A: Paula Garcia Letter

Mary Jo and Township Board,
| am sorry | am unable to share the Thank yous with you in person but they need to be shared.

Thank you to Wheaton Mulch for a donation of 3 cubic yards of garden soil compost to enrich
our garden. Scott the owner has been fantastic in always helping out. A big thank you to Marty
from the Highway Department for picking this up for us do we could prepare the garden.

A thank you to Home Depot on Butterfield for donating at 75% off broken bags of dirt and
compost also

Thank you to Woldhuis Sunrise Gardens in Grant Park llinois for donating all needed plants
once again. They actually let us have them early as the plants were selling out very quickly.

Thank you to Lisle Women's Ciub for grant money to go toward more upright wooden plant
boxes. It is so wonderful to be working together with other community groups.

If we could have thank you notes sent to these businesses and community groups from the
Township | would appreciate it.

Update on the compost project. When | last heard from the girl scout doing the project she
thought it would be done by the end of June, but i have heard nothing further. | have had
interest from some boy scouts in the project, so if it does not get completed by June | will
pursue the other leads.

A big thank you to many of the volunteers who grew some of the plants from seed. All the
tomato plants were hand grown.

We will be moving the shed we have to the east side as it has been knocked down a couple of
times and so we are moving it to spare its life.

Last | am sorry to say my co-chair Sheryl Fonner has stepped down and so if you have any
concerns or questions please direct them to me.

Working together with you to help the food insecure.

Paula Garcia
630-921-9874



Exhibit B: Written Public Comments
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